
I am writing in opposition to SB 941. If the petitioners are so confident that the people of Oregon 
want this bill, why the Emergency clause preventing a public referendum? That is arrogant and 
wrong! 
 
Why no exemption for Oregon CHL holders, Curio and Relics or FFL dealers? 

Is there a mountain of evidence indicating that lawful gun owners are selling to prohibited 
persons? No. 

Even the chief petitioner of SB 941 admits that it will not stop criminals from buying illegal 
guns. SB 941 will only create a huge inconvenience and expense for lawful citizens all so a few 
career politicians can put a shinny trophy on their mantle that says "I did something against 
guns".  
 
This is so typical of government. Fix something that is not broken with a solution that is 
worthless.  

Steven Pelles 
Pendleton, Oregon 
 
 


